

Faculty Assembly Meeting

MINUTES	August 18, 2017 12:30 PM SSTC 200				
MEETING CALLED BY:	Professor Robert Galin, Faculty Assembly President				
MINUTES TAKEN BY:	Keri Stevenson, Faculty Assembly Secretary				
FACULTY ATTENDEES:	Antoinette Abeyta, Sylvia Andrew, John Burke, Chris Chavez, Lilia Cuciuc, Sonya Damon, Irene Den Bleyker, Robert				
	Encinio, Sabrina Ezzell, James Fisk, Robert Galin, Lewis				
	Gambill, Bruce Gjeltema, Rachel Hewett-Beah, Yi-Wen				
	Huang, Thomas Kaus, Joe Kee, Jr., Floyd Kezele, Carolyn Kuchera, Carmela Lanza, Tracy Lassiter, L. D. Lovett, Jonathan Lumibao, Aretha Matt, Matthew Mingus,				
	Arunachalam Muthaiyan, Vickie Olson, Smita Poudel Rashid,				
	Kristian Simcox, Florentin Smarandache, Cecilia Stafford	,			
	Keri Stevenson, Rachael Stewart, Ernesto Watchman, Mar	ria			
	Winfield, Gayle Woodcock, and John Zimmerman.				
GUESTS:	Peter Handeland				

ACTION MODIFICATION OF AGENDA PROFESSOR ROBERT GALIN

Professor Robert Galin, the Faculty Assembly President, announced that, contrary to the original agenda for the meeting, the Faculty Assembly would not enter executive session today. The door will be left

discussed at the September meeting, is that the local school districts have approached us and want to initiate a dual credit program. Whether this program would involve university faculty going to local schools, high school students coming to campus, or an approach to faculty at the local

spring.

Professor Galin then turned the floor over to Professor John Zimmerman of the Long-Range Planning and Resource Committee.

Dean of Instruction said that long-term plans needed to be written first. This led to the recommendation to write the plans.

Professor Zimmerman explained the existence of a debate: existing positions vs. new positions. Existing positions, says the Dean of Instruction, are in his discretion (such as Dr. Buggie's position, left vacant after Dr. Buggie retired last year). New positions, such as for the Digital Media and Film program if established, do have to go through the Assembly. The Dean of Instruction, in other words, claims authority over old positions. There is thus an argument over whether the status quo (the Dean being able to hire old positions) should continue or not.

Professor Zimmerman hoped, with the recommendation he had introduced and the requirements it would place on divisions for writing long-range/strategic plans, to see a larger role for faculty in the future of this institution.

One faculty member asked how this would affect visiting professors. Professor Zimmerman answered that it would not. They are reviewed every three years and would continue to be so under this recommendation. A question came up as to how this would be handled. Professor Zimmerman urged the Divisions to make the decision, but also to write strategic plans to cover any hiring needs. Discussion, planning, and conversations should come first. The Long-Range Planning and Resource Committee does not intend to dictate any hiring decisions.

Another faculty member asked for help in developing a template for the strategic and long-range plans, and asked if the Long-Range Planning and Resource Committee would send a template for such a plan out. Professor Zimmerman agreed that they would develop the template and send it by e-mail.

More questions arose as to how long hiring decisions would take under the recommendation, if approved. In the past, long-term hiring decisions meant that student enrollment was lost because two faculty members had left and the new positions could not be approved in time. The faculty member wondered whether hiring decisions could be fast-tracked, and what would happen to the hiring of temporary faculty. Professor Zimmerman reassured the Assembly that hiring decisions can be fast-tracked if the Faculty Assembly has the long-range or strategic plan before them. It is our responsibility as a body to do this if we approve this recommendation. Budget lines remain current in the budget.

A faculty member asked about who would decide on hiring after the Long-Range Planning and Resource Committee saw any division plans and put them before the Faculty Assembly. Professor Zimmerman replied that the Dean of Instruction the CEO would still need to have final approval; the Assembly is only a recommending body.

individual areas could also be approved by the Committee and the Assembly.

A member of the Assembly asked whether a template for the strategic or long-range plans already existed. Professor Zimmerman emphasized the basic nature of their template, and that the committee will have more regular meetings, probably on the second Friday of each month, to work on and complete it. The next big step is to get the template completed and run by the Assembly.

A faculty member questioned whether the recommendation proposed by Professor Zimmerman would or would not be nBT/F1 11.04Tf1 0 0 1 3.11 61.6 Tm0 g0 G[)]TJET68 60

(as it was

Committee, and it was clarified that, in this case, we think chairs should be added to the Executive Budget Committee, not the Assembly one.

I move to recommend as a body that the division chairs be added to the Executive Budget Committee.

Motion: Matt Mingus

Seconded: Yes

Discussion: A question came up as to whether other groups like the library could have membership in the Executive Budget Committee. The general consensus was that the proposed members could include faculty chairs only, not groups like IT. However, faculty chairs may include the Library Chair.

A con830@.e139er

students, they should be given, and we often have low attendance on the first day because of students dropping or switching classes. There are also eclipse parties that students, staff, or faculty may choose to attend to view the partial eclipse visible in Gallup.

Arts & Sciences faculty discussed the cultural relevance of the eclipse mentioned at the A & S meeting on Wednesday. We should respect the Native traditions because of the situation in the country right now. This is a time of re-examination and of introspection, and many schools on the reservation and elsewhere will be closed. Someone asked if we could make a recommendation to observe such eclipses in the future. Assembly members agreed that we should

Recommendation on Faculty Hiring from the Long-Range Planning and Resource Committee August 18, 2017

Recommendation of hiring: The UNM-Gallup Faculty Assembly recommends that *no* full-time faculty positions be advertised until Long-Term/Strategic Plans are written for these areas and these plans are approved by the Faculty Assembly. An exception to this recommendation can be made if an area will lose accreditation if there isn't a hire.

This recommendation will allow faculty stakeholders to work with the Executive Team in planning the future of our campus and may serve to backfill the current academic budget shortfall.